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A Special Workshop of the Consolidation Committee was held on June 15, 2023 at the Hazardville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Richard Tkaczyk, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present was President Peter G Burk, Treasurer Glen Bentz and Captain Jason Carlton from Hazardville with his wife.  There was no representative from the Town or other departments at the meeting.
The meeting started at 7:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for May 18, 2023 were presented to the Committee Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Rich Tkaczyk and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Treasurer Bentz had done a side-by-side comparison of Hazardville and Shaker Pines 2023-24 budgets.  A question on Shaker Pines debt was asked and Treasurer Bentz stated it was a 15-year loan that we have made three payments on.  Guy Beck stated that we use Smith Brothers for our insurance and they would need one year notice of consolidation to write a new combined policy.  Shaker Pines renewal is July and Hazardville renewal is September.
A discussion was held on the Chief’s position for the new department.  Shaker Pines expressed their reasoning of favoritism and morale issues.  Chief Flanagan stated that if he were the Chief, he would talk with all members to explain what the common goal is and working together as one department.  The issues are the culture of the departments and the training differences.  He invited any Shaker Pines Commissioner to come to Hazardville and watch how he runs his department.  
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A motion was made by Guy Beck to accept the new name of the district as “Consolidated Fire District of Enfield”.  Mark Zarcaro seconded the motion and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The individual departments will vote on the name change at their next meeting and it will become official.
Peter G. Burk stated that our auditors have informed us that they do not have an employee who can do municipal audits.  Hazardville uses the same firm and they have found another firm that will be giving them a price.  
No action was taken by either department on the Resolution Plan of Consolidation that the lawyers handed out at the last meeting.

The next meeting will be held on July 20, 2023 at Shaker Pines Fire Station.  There will be no meeting in the month of August.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jamie Hurley and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:36 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Clerk

